
 
BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  

COUNCIL MEETING 
WORKSHOP MINUTES 

August 8, 2017 
 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:21 PM 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and 
place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Smith, Jantz, Pagano, Arena, Hoffman and Schenker 
 
Also Present:  Mayor DeStefano, Attorney Brian Lozuke, and Engineer Gary Auer 
 
Mayor DeStefano reported that Hammonton will cover our construction office until September 1, 2017. 
 
Mayor DeStefano also reported that he spoke with Judge Raso who assured him that if there were to be 
some type of emergency during court hours at the school and the children were sent to the Borough that 
he would close the court immediately. 
 
Mayor reported on a letter he received my the New Jersey Department of Transportation announcing that 
they are accepting applications for the NJDOT 2018 State Aid Programs. 
 
Clerk Gatto discussed the Best Practices Questionnaire with Council. 
 
Councilman Pagano reported that resident Melvin Kemmerer asked if the Borough install double yellow 
lines (no passing zone) in front of his house on Rt. 54. GaryAuer stated that he will check with the state. 
 
Councilman Pagano reminded Council of an earlier discussion during a workshop meeting that they were 
going to discuss pre-reorganization meeting in September. 
 
Councilman Pagano inquired about the Community Champion Program. Attorney Brian Lozuke stated 
that it would ready for our next meeting. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:    No comments 
 
MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:11PM 
 
 All in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


